BUTLER COUNTY ENGINEER'S OFFICE

BERESSSS R S

GREGORY 1. WILKENS, P, Ps. BUTIER COUNTY ENGINEER

August 17, 2018

RE: BUT-Five Points Roundabout, PID 106129
Public Meeting Invitation

Dear Sir/Madam:

The Butler County Engineer’s Office (BCEO) is proposing improvements to the intersection of Hamilton Mason Road /
Tylersville Road / Grand Boulevard / Hancock Avenue / Tuley Road on the City of Hamilton / Fairfield Township border in
Butler County, Ohio. This intersection is also referred to locally as the Five Points intersection. A map of the project area
is enclosed with this letter. Proposed improvements include converting the five-road intersection to a roundabout
intersection with curb and gutter, proper storm drainage, safer roadway geometrics, and improved pedestrian facilities.
The project is tentatively scheduled for construction in 2021. Environmental issues related to Regulated Materials,
Cultural Resources, and potential impacts to Environmental Justice communities are being investigated as part of the
environmental studies.

The BCEO is hosting an open house style public meeting to present information and receive feedback from the public
regarding this proposed project. Meeting date, time, and location are as follows:

Wednesday, September 19, 2018
4:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.
Crawford Woods Elementary School
2200 Hensley Avenue
Hamilton, OH 45011

At the meeting, you will be able to review alternatives and comment on the proposed project. Representatives from the
BCEO, ODOT, and the engineering consultants will be available throughout the Open House to answer questions.
Comment sheets and exhibits will be available during the Open House. Meeting materials will be available in English and
Spanish. For persons who require translation for other languages, please contact Erin Grushon at 614-481-8600 or
egrushon@lawhon-assoc.com.

If there are any questions or comments, please contact the BCEO Project Manager Stephen Miles, P.E., at 513-785-4159
or miless@bceo.org. The final date for submission of comments is October 19, 2018.

Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or translation services should
contact Erin Grushon at 614-481-8600 prior to September 12, 2018 so arrangements can be made.

Sincerely,

Gregory J. Wilkens, P.E., P.S.
Butler County Engineer
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